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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2007-10
TO:



ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

ATTENTION:

Single Family Servicing Managers

SUBJECT:


Single Family Mortgage Insurance Premiums:




   Pay.gov Implementation

The purpose of this mortgagee letter is to announce a change in the Upfront and Periodic Mortgage Insurance Premium (MIP) collection processes.  This modification of the existing
process is being made in response to the Department of the Treasury’s mandate for all agencies to switch from their current lockbox services to Treasury’s Pay.gov collection service.  After

September 30, 2007, all single-family MIP payments currently collected through the two payment service providers, Mellon Bank and PNC Bank, will be collected directly by HUD and processed using Treasury’s Pay.gov system. 

Effective September 30, 2007, HUD will no longer accept any single-family MIP payments sent to Mellon Bank or PNC Bank.  Pilot testing for the Pay.gov process started in July 2007 for Upfront MIP and August 2007 for Periodic MIP.  All lenders that currently use either lockbox for MIP processing must take steps to switch to the Pay.gov process before the end of September 2007.  Guidance for the pilot testing as well as additional information regarding the new process can be found on the Internet at http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/comp/premiums/sfpaygov.cfm. 

If you have any questions concerning this process, please contact the Single Family Insurance Operations Division (SFIOD) via e-mail at:  sfpaygov@hud.gov.  
The information collection requirements contained in this document have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501-3520).  These collection requirements have been assigned OMB Control Numbers 2502-0423 for Upfront MIP collection and 2502-0536 for Periodic MIP collection.  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a valid OMB Control Number.






_________________________________________







Brian D. Montgomery







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner
www.hud.gov                espanol.hud.gov

